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County Executive 

March 12,2007 

Mr. David Paylor 
Director 
Virginia Department of Environmental Quality 
629 East Main Street 
Richmond, VA 23219 

Dear Mr. Paylor: 

The purpose of this letter is to inform you and document that Prince William County 
(General Government) will be implementing a three percent (3%) wind energy purchase as a 
voluntary measure to be included in the State Implementation Plan (SIP) for Air Quality. We 
hope this purchase will help the Washington Metropolitan region achieve the new eight-hour 
standard for ozone. 

The County plans on implementing this program for the next three years, with an 
estimated 750,000 KWH per year purchase. This commitment is in response to the 
Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments Board of Directors' and the Metropolitan 
Washington Air Quality Committees ' requests to have local jurisdictions implement 
voluntary measures to help meet the Federal air standards for our region in 2009-2010. 

This purchase will be done through a regional purchase of wind energy through the 
Virginia Energy Purchasing Governmental Association (VEPGA). If you have any questions 
or need additional information, please contact Mr. Matt Groff from our Department of Public 
Works at (703) 792-7183 or Mr. Rick Canizales from our Department of Transportation at 
(703) 792-5985. 

Cc:	 Assistant County Executive - SLR 
Director of Public Works 
Director of Transportation 
















































